
 

 
 

 
 
 

Juanita High School Booster Club 
General Meeting Minutes 
June 12th, 2023- 7:00PM 

JHS Commons 

 
Call Meeting to Order: 7:03pm 
 
1. REVIEW GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

• Secretary didn’t catch names, but confirmed 1st and 2nd motion to approve and pass May 2023 
minutes. 

 
2. FINANCIAL REPORTS 

•  VP of Finance was absent, so this is pushed to September meeting. 
 
3. SCHOLARSHIP PRESENTATION-Chabree Larssen 

• Announced all recipients and shared accomplishments as a Raven.  Took photos for socials and 
newsletter to share with Booster community. 
o In attendance to accept scholarship certificate: 

Thandiwe Dayton, Raven of the Year Performing Arts Award 
Ellie Hinnebusch, Raven of the Year Performing Arts Award 
Gryff Thomas, Raven of the Year Athlete Award  

o Unable to make the meeting and receiving scholarship: 
Calvin Kehrli, Raven of the Year Athlete Award 
Jayden Namvong, Spirit Award 
Makenzie Reynolds, Spirit Award 

 

4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT – Kristen 

• Booster Club Changes- several larger programs are organizing to form individual Booster clubs.  
The Juanita High School Booster Club is still moving forward with any program that wants to 
continue to have its support.  All programs spinning off will continue to have all financial support 
and access to their BC funds until they are ready for their funds to be transferred to their new 
account. We request that this happens by August 2023. 
o Spinning off to form their own Booster Clubs 

▪ Football 
▪ Basketball (men/women combined)- Jason corrected and stated it is just Men’s 

Basketball 
▪ Wrestling 
▪ Performing Arts (includes choir, band and orchestra) 

 

• Newsletter Deadline is June 20th, Going out on June 29th. Don’t forget to sign up and check junk 
mail. 

 



 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT - Sally Crabtree Martin- 
Nothing new to report. 
 
FUNDRAISING REPORT – Sally Crabtree Martin- 
Nothing planned at this time.  Waiting for the 
financial report to see the outcome of last 
fundraiser with The Coffee Stand Kirkland. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Jory Hamilton (incoming president)- expressed a desire to return to utilizing an Auction in the 
upcoming year and agreed to lead the charge with the next board and membership. 

• Sara Hauserman- Representing Performing Arts: reports that their application for 501c3 Booster 
club has been initiated and she is working on the process.  Question- Do new Performing Arts 
dues need to go to just PA Booster or also JHSBC?  Kristen responded that dues charged in a 
Performing arts BC go soley to that club.  Question- When purchasing a WSBCA membership, 
how should she go about getting reimbursement for each program as they are dividing the cost?  
Kristen suggested asking Ebru in an email.  Each can be deducted from program individual line 
items. 

• Phoenix- reported that the main “Donate” button on the front page of website takes you to the 
cheddar up page which says it’s “closed.”  Kristen will fix this. 

 
ATHLETIC DIRECTOR REPORT – Jason Thurston 

• Weight Room update- ordered $24000 of new equipment, with money given from school, as 
well as several booster club programs.  Thank you to the PE department, Coach Carter and Ms. 
Shilaty for their work.  Thank you to the Booster club for the generous donations. 

• Summer Workouts have 469 kids across 8 programs 

• 2023/24 schedules all up on arbiter website- JHSBC links to this 

• Kingco athletics is switching websites, but it is a work in progress. 

• Class changes 
o 23/24 will remain 3A 
o 24-28 looks to move Juanita to 4A 
o Moving to a multiclassification schedule to make competition fair.  More will be coming 

on what this means. 

• Nick of Time Foundation-Family created foundation years ago in honor of son Nick who passed 
due to unknown heart defect.  The foundation puts on heart screens for high school athletes.   

o October 4th at Juanita, during the school day.  Suggested donation of $20 
o Kids get EKG, then Echo if needed, then referral if needed. 
o Kids will be trained in hands only CPR 
o Volunteers will be needed for the event, plus a hospitality tent at the event. 

 
PARTICIPATING PROGRAM REPORTS 

• DECA- Deanna Woo: 9 kids went to ICDC and did very well.  It was a good year for DECA 

• Womens Soccer- Deanna and Phoenix: Sounders Fundraiser made $900 

• Performing Arts-Sara Hauserman: Choir received top score at latest competition, with Senior 
Bella winning top soloist.  The jazz choir is not being renewed for next year due to lack of 
interest and funding from the district.  The last concert is June 14, at 7pm at Juanita. 



 

• Band- Annemarie Smith-did a 
fundraiser with ASB for $400 at MOD.  
Doing the moving up assembly and 
graduation. 

• Men's Basketball- Janette 
Heckenkamp- Having a youth camp, 
grades 4-8, July 10-12 in the fieldhouse.  Kristen suggested that even though they are splitting 
soon, that BC could do a Cheddar Up payment page for them.  She’ll reach out. 

• Womens Basketball- Ryean-Marie Tuomisto: Having a camp at the end of June.  Summer ball has 
started, and it has been good for team bonding! 

• Football-Chabree Larsen: Camp is at the end of June at Central 

• Track-Lots of state qualifiers.  Doing a Seattle Storm fundraiser on June 22.  Becky to get this up 
on website. 

 
Adjourn Meeting: 8:00 
 


